
Air Quality Public Advisory Committee
Suite 300, 777 North Capitol Street, N.E. Washington, DC 20002-4239  (202) 962-3360  Fax: (202) 962-3203

http://www洮mwcog.org/environment/committee/ 

The Air Quality Public Advisory Committee (AQPAC) is an advisory body to the 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC).

DRAFT Meeting Minutes 

Monday, May 19, 2008

Room 3

5:00 P.M.-7:00 P.M.


Members Present:

Elise Ann Brown, Washington Academy of Science

Brian Holmes, Maryland Highway Contractors Association

Rodney Livingston, District Interracial Coalition for Environmental Equity

Deron Lovaas, Maryland Urban

Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet, Episcopal Stewardship of Creation – Virginia 

Bill Butler, Mirant

Larry Zaragoza, Northern Virginia
Sally Kane, Palisades Community Association

COG Staff:

Jeff King
Lee Ruck

Stuart Freudberg

1.  Call to Order, Adoption of Agenda

The meeting was called to order at 5:13 pm.  

The summary of the last meeting that was provided did not reflect suggested changes from Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet, so approval of the meeting summary was postponed until the next meeting.
The agenda was revised.  Item 4 was moved to after Item 1 to facilitate staff participation.
2.  AQPAC Member Survey

Lee Ruck discussed the AQPAC member survey.  He said that because of new COG bylaws and the fact that the AQPAC membership hasn't been examined since 1992/1993, MWAQC has formed a committee comprised of 3 MWAQC members and 2 AQPAC members to review the representation on AQPAC.  The special committee will report to MWAQC with recommendations on handling current members as well as the need to identify new representation/participation.  The survey is geared to gathering current data on the AQPAC membership.
Rodney Livingston said that it is important that the process be grounded in the original statutory mandate for public participation.

In response to a question from Sally Kane, Deron Lovaas said that the 2 AQPAC members on the review committee were identified from a short list and then appointed by the Chair.

Sally Kane asked for regular updates on the progress of the review.
Sally Kane said that the current survey isn't properly geared to soliciting new membership, and that additional background information should be provided.

3.  Staff Report on MWAQC, TAC, and CCSC

Jeff King provided the staff report.  TAC met on May 13.  Items discussed included the American Lung Association State of the Air Report, EPA proposal to find the region has attained the 1-hour ozone standard, the proposed new lead NAAQS, the new ozone NAAQS, changes to the AQI, and transit bus replacement options.  He provided data showing that with the on-the-books regulations, modeling shows that the region will not be in attainment of the new ozone standard in 2018.  In response to questions, he said that the states through the OTC are beginning to consider development of new control measures.  He said that staff prepared a press response packet for MWAQC leadership to respond to the ALA report.  The basic approach is to recognize that the region has made progress in reducing air pollution, but that more work is needed.
The CCSC is in the process of completing a draft report with recommendations.  Jeff King shared a table providing a list of the recommendations being considered. The draft report will be reviewed at the next meeting of the CCSC on May 28.

4.  Report of the Nominating Committee
Deron Lovaas said that the nominating committee has not yet met so there is no recommendation for new appointments at this time.  The nominating committee is comprised of Larry Zaragoza, Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet, and Brian Holmes.  Deron Lovaas is serving as acting Chair because Jill Engel-Cox has resigned because she is leaving the US for employment in Malaysia.

5.  New Business

Sally Kane said that she'd like to develop a workplan for the committee so that activities for the year can be planned and coordinated.  Larry Zaragoza suggested that one main area of work is to address the new ozone standard.  Sally Kane said that AQPAC should also be prepared to comment on the climate change report.

Sally Kane asked that meeting materials be provided in advance of the meeting.

Rodney Livingston asked that the member roster be updated with his email address.  He also asked that the roster be checked because it's possible that some members are missing from the list.  He noted AA and Justin Montel.

Deron Lovaas said that APQAC needs to identify and appoint a new secretary to take meeting minutes.

Members expressed frustration about the responsiveness of the DC air agency regarding the requests for information about the Benning Road power plant.

6.  Next meeting – June 16
Attendance at MWAQC, TAC, and CCSC

